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Meeting of Northwest TN Workforce Board  
and Local Elected Officials for LWDA 12 

 313 W. Cedar Street, Dyersburg, TN  
May 23, 2017 

 
Board Members Present: 
Rita Alexander John Castellaw Doug Clark  Ian Cochran  John Dougherty  
Will Douglas  Landy Fuqua          Brad Hurley  John Killen      Kristy Mercer  
Charlie Moore  John Ridgeway Ted Piazza  Cliff Sturdivant   
Jimmy Williamson          
 
Board Members via Conference Call:  
Lindsey Frilling  Mary Jones  Jennifer Starks  
 
*Note: Kristie Bennett was accidently left off email distribution reminder list for May 23 meeting.  
She did receive notice of meeting date on the 2-28-17 meeting agenda.  Notice was also posted 
on website and with media.     
 
LOcal Elected Officials: 
Kenny McBride  Tom Witherspoon Robin Sealy (for Jeff Huffman) 
      
Staff Members Present 
Jennifer Bane                 LeAnn Lundberg          Margaret Prater    
Kim Simpson  Laura Speer                 Cynthia Webb 
 
Non- Board Committee Members/Career Center Partners  
Ronnie Gunnels  Sherry Fowler  Blake Swaggart Janna Hellums 
 
Guest Speakers: 
Martha Mooneyhan Sandra Howell  Fayre Crossley 
 
OPENING:   (video) Economic Impact of WIOA for LWDA 12, 2014-15 was played as everyone 
was seated. 
 
WELCOME:  Chairman, Jimmy Williamson welcome everyone and opened the business 
meeting. Chairman Williamson acknowledged that a quorum was present and issued a reminder 
of the Conflict of Interest Policy. 
 
PRESENTATION:   Sandra Howell and Martha Mooneyhan from Memphis Bioworks reviewed 
and discussed their presentation regarding the, “Strengthening Working Families Grant.”  
Koriann Riley is our local coordinator for this grant. 
 
Approval of Minutes: (attached) Chairman Williamson asked everyone to review the February 
28, 2017 Board Meeting Minutes.   

• A Motion to approve the February 28, 2017 Board Meeting Minutes was made by 
Brad Hurley and seconded by Ted Piazza.  All were in favor and the Motion 
passed.  
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Meeting Reports:  
 
LEO Special Called Meeting April 5:   Mayor Kenny McBride gave an update on the April 5, 

2017 meeting.  Staff was notified on March 30 of the need to make changes in our 

organizational structure. The Consortium of Local Elected Officials met on April 5 with the NW 

TN Workforce Board Officers and Margaret Prater.  Margaret explained that the State’s 

interpretation was that one entity could not perform all roles (Fiscal Agent, Administrative Entity 

to provide staff to the Board, One-Stop Operator, and Service Provider for Career and Business 

Services and Youth Services) as DSCC has done for the past 33 years.  Although we were in 

the process of bidding the One-Stop Operator and have an external Youth Service, the State 

had advised that we either needed to change the fiscal agent, administrative entity or provider of 

career/business services.   

After much discussion, including whether to challenge the State on its’ interpretation, the 

Consortium of Local Elected Officials agreed that Proposal #3 would be the least disruptive to 

the system - retaining DSCC as the Fiscal Agent, move the administrative entity/staff to the 

board under the “corporate” Northwest TN Workforce Board structure, and retain DSCC as 

provider of career/business services. 

Brad Hurley asked for further information regarding the changes. Details from the following 
reports were given by Jimmy Williamson with additional questions answered by Margaret Prater. 
 
Northwest TN Workforce Board, Inc. Special Called Meeting April 5: 

With the Local Elected Officials requesting the Northwest TN Workforce Board, INC. assume 

the function of the board, including hiring staff to assist with those functions, it was determined 

that Margaret Prater would retire from DSCC and be hired by the NTWB as Executive Director.  

Margaret noted there would be significantly more involvement of the Board of Directors with 

oversight and management of the staff.  Prater made a motion to add two local elected officials 

to the Board of Directors - Chief Elected Official, Gary Reasons and Vice Chief Elected Official, 

Chris Young - and to allow the Board of Directors to select a private sector member at large 

from the Northwest TN Workforce Board to replace her as Secretary.  Ted Piazza made a 

second to the motion.  The motion carried. 

The Board of Directors requested Prater to contact Ian Cochran with Marvin Windows, a private 

sector member from Lauderdale County, to replace her as Secretary.    

TN Department of Labor & Workforce Development Meeting for Board Chair & Chief 

Elected Official – April 12: 

Jimmy Williamson and Mayor Reasons met on April 12 with TDLWD.  The State informed the 
Local Elected Officials and Board Chairs of major changes across the entire state, due to the 
lack of Firewalls for each area.  The changes will affect the way our entire structure is set up 
since DSCC is the only entity performing various roles in our program.   
 
After this meeting and additional communication from the State it was determined that in order 
to be in compliance that the NWTN Workforce Board, Inc., will be the employer to staff and 
Fiscal Agent.  Everything else has to be bid out.  Below are all topics discussed. 

• Overview – Combined State Plan and organizational chart 
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• Governance - Workforce System Structure ; Roles & Responsibilities; Conflict of Interest 

Policy; WIA vs. WIOA 

• Fiscal -  Allocation of funds; Distribution of expenses; Reporting – Enrollment data & 

Obligations 

• Certification – Intent; Process Overview 

Margaret provided slides of the Workforce System Structure, Allocation of funds and Distribution 

of expenses. 

With additional comments and questions from the Board membership, Margaret provided 

additional updates that she had sent out a Request for Proposal for One-Stop Operator, Career, 

Business and Youth Services on May 16th to approximately 250 organizations/people for their 

consideration.  The final date for bids is June 15th.   

Due to potential conflict of interest with partner agencies represented on the Board, Chairman 

Williamson has requested the chairs and vice chairs of the committees, select board members 

with knowledge of AJC and youth services, and non-members, including a representative from 

LWDA 11 and 13 staff to the Board serve on a Review Committee for the RFP.  LWDA 12 staff 

to the board will not participate in the rating, but will be available for questions. 

   Margaret has been meeting with an attorney to set up the NWTN Workforce Board, Inc., which 

was established in 2011, as a 501c3 public non-profit organization.   The State agreed to give 

the LWDA until September 30th, to change the Fiscal Agent from DSCC to the Board; however, 

the remainder of changes will be in place by July 1, 2017. 

Board Standing Committee Reports – May 1 & May 2: 

Ted Piazza reported that Committee meetings were delayed in an attempt to report resolution of 

the organizational structure issue.  Due to the tight timeframe, the committees met jointly by 

conference call with an option to meet on May 1 or May 2.  The following action was taken: 

• Local Plan was approved as posted for public comment on April 3.  No comments were 

received. 

• Priority Policy for services was revised to include individuals with barriers, in line with 

new State priority policy. 

• Transitional Jobs Policy and Needs Related Payment Policy, both required by the Plan, 

were approved, but immediately suspended due to lack of funding.  Should funding be 

available the policies will be reinstated. 

• DSCC Paramedic to RN training program was approved for renewal on the Eligible 

Training Provider List.   

MOTION:  A motion to approve the Ratified Local Plan was made by Ted Piazza and Sandra 
Woods seconded the motion.  All were in favor and motion carried.  
MOTION:  A motion to approve the Renewal of the DSCC Paramedic to RN Program for ETPL 
was made by Ted Piazza and Brad Hurley seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the 
motion carried. 
 

Ted stated that additional information discussed at the committee meetings regarding structure 

changes had already been reported based on questions, including that DSCC could not be 

named a sub-recipient, but would have to bid to provide services.    
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State Workforce Board Meeting – May 12: Sandra Woods reviewed the notes from the 
meeting and stated that State Workforce Board announced that that all structures must change.  
The change will be across the state.  Their reason for this is due to the lack of Firewall Entities.  
Each Area should have more than one Entity over them.  She also provided information on the 
certification of American Job Centers.  

• 92 centers applied 

• 58 approved 

• 19 approved with condition 

• 15 denied 

Margaret provided slide of the map showing that all centers in LWDA 12 were fully certified.  

Sandra also covered new policies approved by the State Workforce Board as follows: 

• Board Meeting Information Access – addressing notification of meetings and timely 

posting of minutes 

• Auxiliary & Americans with Disabilities Act Guidance – use of technology to increase 

physical and programmatic accessibility to high quality workforce services. 

• Minimum Participant Cost Rate – requiring LWDAs to spend 40% of formula allocations 

“direct” participant cost by June 30, 2018, such as ITA, OJT, etc.  Does not include staff 

or infrastructure cost.  The policy also requires continuous improvement with a 50% rate 

for the Region no later than June 2019. 

• Co-Enrollment of American Job Center Customers – outlines the process for participant 

co-enrollment to leverage resources to increase probability of participant success. 

• Youth Eligibility Policy – definition to set local parameters of Requires Additional 

Assistance and Self-Sufficiency 

Staff will review and recommend any necessary local policies or changes at our next Board 

Meeting. 

Approval of By-Law Changes:  The Board members were provided with a copy of the 
proposed bylaws, including a copy with the changes marked in Red.  Margaret reviewed the 
changes stating that a major addition was the section regarding the five (5) member Board of 
Directors who will provide day-to-day oversight of operations.  Regarding the Standing 
Committees, the bylaws call for the four committees to be combined into two committees due to 
overlap of responsibilities.  Career Center Services will combine with Employer Services to 
become the American Job Center Committee.  Target Population will combine with Promising 
Practices to become the Opportunities Committee.  The current chairpersons will now serve a 
Chair and Vice Chair for their respective committees.   In addition, Ted Piazza, as Vice Chair of 
the Board will serve as Chair of the Executive Committee.  
   
MOTION:  Ted Piazza made a motion to approve the changes to the By-laws.  Sandra Woods 
seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion carried. 
 
Board Updates:  
Regional Plan & Transitional Local Plan:  Margaret reviewed the PowerPoint that she 
presented to the State Workforce Board. 
Memorandum of Understanding:  Jennifer Bane gave information contained in the MOU, 
stating that this is to pay expenses of Career Center. The Budget must be approved by May 
31st.  The Partners have agreed to the Narrative but not the Budget since it is still changing.   
Once all partners agree, then Chairman Williamson will be asked to sign with approval from the 



5 

 

Board.  Jennifer provided a desk-copy of the very comprehensive MOU for any members who 
wanted to further review the details.  
 
MOTION:  Brad Hurley made a motion to approve the MOU, as agreed upon by the partners.  
Ted Piazza seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion carried.  
 
 
 
Northwest TN Workforce Board, Inc. 
 
Organizational Chart & 501c3 status: Margaret reviewed the handout of the current 
Organizational Chart, which contains the new structure.  Margaret has met with the attorney and 
accountant and said the documents to become a 501c3 will soon be ready for filing the 
application.    
 
Financial Report:  Cynthia Webb reviewed the attached handout regarding the Budget.  She 
stated that by September 30th there will be $4.90 left for Adult and a negative for the Dislocated 
Workers program.  Margaret said that the Allocation Proposal for Area 12 is a 10% cut for our 
area.  The cuts were based on general formula, not specific to our area.  The State said that 
each area must allocate 80% of their money in the first quarter of each year.  If an area does not 
do this, then their remaining monies will be forfeited to another area.  If the areas allocate the 
80% then the State will give them more money. Margaret reported that our area has expended 
at least 80% of funds and will need additional funds to continue enrollments into the first quarter 
of the year. 
 
Program Compliance Report:  Laura Speer stated that from July1, 2016-May 23, 2017 there 
have been 14 OJT Contracts with no issues; 4 Incumbent Worker Training grants with no 
issues; 2 Incumbent Worker grants to be completed this month and Jail2Job program had no 
issues.  We have received eligibility and keyed 1302 participant files from July- March.  With 
regard to performance we are manually tracking the following:    
Adults – 81% placements and 74% credentials, DW – 93% placements and 81% credentials 
and Youth- 80% placements and 100% received credentials. 
 
American Job Center Report:  There have been 28 Job Fairs since January 2017 in all 
counties except Benton.   LEAP is in its second year and with 257 new enrollments this year.  
This makes 405 participants for the Certified Production Technician program over the two year 
period.  There have been 68 participants to complete all four modules.  Also, the State approved 
retaining approximately $200,000 to purchase equipment for more hands on training and 
providing technical assistance for the program. 
 
There was no further business, and the meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kimberly Simpson  
 
 
 
 
 
 













Minutes of the 

Consortium of Local Elected Officials 

Special Called Meeting 

April 5, 2017 

Local Elected Officials Present: Mayor Gary Reasons, Mayor Benny McGuire, Mayor Kenny McBride, 

Mayor Jake Bynum, Mayor Chris Young, County Executive Jeff Huffman 

Northwest TN Workforce Board Officers Present: Jimmy Williamson, Ted Piazza, Karen Bowyer 

Staff Present: Margaret Prater 

The Northwest TN Workforce Board was notified by the Tennessee Department of Labor and Workforce 

Development on Thursday, April 30, 2017 of the need to complete the Local Workforce Development 

Area Current vs. Proposed WIOA Management Structure Questionnaire by close of business Wednesday, 

April 5, 2017 constituting the need for an emergency special called meeting. 

Margaret Prater explained that the State has interpreted the conflict of interest/firewall references in 

the WIOA to mean that one entity cannot perform all roles (Fiscal Agent, Administrative Entity to 

provide staff to the board, One-Stop Operator, Service Provider (Career, Business, Youth), Provider of 

Training Services).  Although LWDA 12 is in the process of procuring an outside One-Stop Operator and 

an outside vendor is used for Youth Provider, Prater was told by Denise Thomas with the TN Department 

of Workforce Development that this not sufficient to meet the interpretation.    Ms. Thomas stated that 

either the fiscal agent, administrative entity or provider of career services needed to change.  

Prater presented four (4) options with pros, cons and action steps: 

Proposal #1: DSCC would remain the Fiscal Agent and Administrative Entity Staff to the Board and 

career/business services would be procured by competitive bid.  Prater noted while this was the easiest 

option, it would be the most disruptive to customers, laying off 40 front-line staff and having to develop 

contractor processes.  Dr. Karen Bowyer, President of DSCC, stated that just providing the fiscal and 

administrative operation was not within the college mission to provide services to the community. 

Proposal #2: Northwest TN Workforce Board (corporate board) would become the Fiscal Agent and 

Administrative Entity to staff the board.  DSCC could remain as provider of Career/Business Services or 

the services could be competitively procured.  Prater stated that this proposal would put us in 

administratively with other boards and possibly allow more flexibility; however, the time constraint of 

making the transition by July 1 for fiscal agent, including seeking 501c3 status, was nearly impossible.   

Proposal #3: DSCC would be retained as Fiscal Agent, the Administrative Entity staff to the board 

function would move to the NTWB corporate entity and DSCC would remain as provider of 

career/business services (or the services could be competitively procured).  Prater explained that this 

option provided the flexibility, included minimal disruption requiring only 5-6 employees to transition to 

the new corporate entity.  Prater recommended under this proposal she retire as soon as possible from 

DSCC and go to work for the corporate board to begin setting up personnel policies and procedures to 

“mirror” current salary/benefit structure for herself and future employees who will transfer from the 

college to the corporation.  She will also file the 501c3 application. 



Proposal #4: The Local Elected Officials and Northwest TN Workforce Board would attempt to find 

another entity (possibly one of the counties) to serve as Fiscal Agent and Administrative Entity staff to 

the board.  It was noted that while this would only affect 10-11 staff transitioning, that there was 

unknown flexibility of a new organization for processing contracts, accounting detail, etc. Concern was 

also discussed of the liability (workman’s compensation, general liability for career centers, etc.) the 

new organization would be asked to take on may make it difficult to locate one in the time restraints. 

After much discussion, including whether to challenge the State on it’s interpretation, the Consortium of 

Local Elected Officials agreed to Proposal #3, to retain DSCC as the Fiscal Agent, move the administrative 

entity/staff to the board under the “corporate” Northwest TN Workforce Board structure, and retain 

DSCC as provider of career/business services.  The Board of Directors of the Northwest TN Workforce 

Board were notified of the decision. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

 



Minutes of 
Northwest TN Workforce Board, Inc. 

Board of Directors 
Special Called Meeting 

April 5, 2017 
 

Board of Directors Present: 
Jimmy Williamson, President 
Ted Piazza, Vice President 
Margaret Prater, Secretary 
 
 
The Northwest TN Workforce Board was notified by the Tennessee Department of Labor and Workforce 

Development on Thursday, April 30, 2017 of the need to complete the Local Workforce Development 

Area Current vs. Proposed WIOA Management Structure Questionnaire by close of business Wednesday, 

April 5, 2017 constituting the need for an emergency special called meeting. 

Margaret Prater explained that the State has interpreted the conflict of interest/firewall references in 

the WIOA to mean that one entity cannot perform all roles (Fiscal Agent, Administrative Entity to 

provide staff to the board, One-Stop Operator, Service Provider (Career, Business, Youth), Provider of 

Training Services).  Although LWDA 12 is in the process of procuring an outside One-Stop Operator and 

an outside vendor is used for Youth Provider, Prater was told by Denise Thomas with the TN Department 

of Workforce Development that this not sufficient to meet the interpretation.    Ms. Thomas stated that 

either the fiscal agent, administrative entity or provider of career services needed to change. 

The Local Elected Officials requested that the Northwest TN Workforce Board, Inc. assume the function 

of the board, including hiring staff to assist with those functions, a service formerly performed by 

Dyersburg State Community College as Administrative Entity, noting Margaret Prater would retire from 

DSCC and be hired by the NTWB as Executive Director. 

Prater noted that the Board of Directors accepting the responsibility of oversight and management of 

the staff and functions of the board would require significantly more involvement that the current 

agreement with DSCC.  Prater made a motion to add two local elected officials to the Board of Directors 

- Chief Elected Official, Gary Reasons and Vice Chief Elected Official, Chris Young - and to allow the Board 

of Directors to select a private sector member at large from the Northwest TN Workforce Board to 

replace her as Secretary.  Ted Piazza made a second to the motion.  The motion carried. 

The Board of Directors requested Prater to contact Ian Cochran with Marvin Windows, a private sector 

member from Lauderdale County, to serve on the Board of Directors in the capacity of Secretary.  

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned. 

 



Career Center 
Services Present Employer Services Present Target Population Present 

Promising 
Practices Present 

Kristie Bennett  Rita Alexander  Glad Castellaw X Karen Bowyer  
Yvette Dixon  Keith Cursey X Doug Clark  John Bucy  
Bedford Dunavant  Bernadette Fuller  Ian Cochran  Karla Carpenter  
*Melinda Goode  Kristy Mercer  Lindsey Frilling X Jon Dougherty  
John Killen  Adam Miller  *Ronnie Gunnels  X Will Douglas  
Ted Piazza  Charlie Moore  Brad Hurley  Landy Fuqua X 

John Penn Ridgeway X Jennifer Starks  Mary Jones  Ben Marks X 

Stewart Stanfill  Jimmy Williamson  David Parrish  *Alvin Smothers   
Cynthia Whitaker  *Sherry Fowler X Gayanne Williams  Cliff Sturdivant  
Sandra Woods        
        

STAFF:  
LEO (Ex Officio all 
committees):      

Jennifer Bane X       
Margaret Prater X Brent Greer X     
Kim Simpson X Denny Johnson X     
Laura Speer X Robin Sealy (for Huffman) X     

Connie Stewart        
Lana Wood        
*Non-Board Member Representative      

 

Joint Standing Committees 

Northwest TN Workforce Board 

Special Called Meeting 

Conference Call Only 

May 1, 2017 

 
Welcome and Announcements:  Margaret Prater opened the meeting and welcomed everyone, 

apologizing for the short notice and explaining the reason for emergency timing. She explained that Local 

Elected Officials and Board of Directors have been meeting for since early April to determine 

organizational structure changes mandated by the State.  Chairman Williamson had suggested delaying 

the committee meetings until a final approval by the State on April 12; however, that approval was 

delayed until April 25.  The Chief Elected Official and Board Chair were advised of additional changes 

needed and met on April 27 to make the adjustments.  Due to the mandatory Local Plan submission date 

of May 3, a special called joint standing committee meeting (encompassing all Board Members) was 

scheduled for May 1 and May 2 by conference call only.  

Approval of Local Plan:   A copy of the Local Plan was sent to everyone when it was published for 30 day 

comment and was also attached to the email notification of the meeting.  Margaret asked for any 

questions or comments.  Jennifer Bane mentioned that the Local Plan deals with compliance issues.  She 

said the Regional Plan, which was submitted in February, deals with organizational structure and 

programmatic policy.  

• Mayor Denny Johnson made a Motion to Approve the Local Plan as presented.   Mayor Brent 

Greer seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion carried. 

Approval of Revised Priority Policy:  Margaret stated that in order to meet State guidance for the Plan, 

the Priority Policy was revised to include “Individuals with Barriers.”  On the list of who is served first, this 

will come after Veterans, Low Income, and then Individuals with Barriers, followed by the General Public. 



• John Penn Ridgeway made a Motion to Approve the Revised Priority Policy as presented.  Ben 

Marks seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion carried. 

Approval of Transitional Jobs Policy:  Margaret stated that the Transitional Jobs Policy is a State required 

policy to be included in the plan.  It is similar to Youth Work Experience, except this is for adults that have 

major barriers, have been on unemployed for an extended period, have a questionable work history or 

have not worked in a long time.  This would help them get work experience, although it would not 

guarantee them a full time job.  Margaret stated that this is a very costly program and we do not have the 

funds to cover this policy at this time, but the State requires that we have the policy in place for when 

funds are available. 

• Mayor Denny Johnson made a Motion to approve the Transitional Jobs Policy as presented and 

to suspend it immediately due to lack of funding.  Ben Marks seconded the motion.  All were in 

favor and the motion carried. 

Approval of Needs Related Payment Policy: Margaret said this policy must be included in the plan 

according to the State.  The policy provides a stipend to students will in training with the calculation tied 

to the poverty level, family income and maximum unemployment benefit.  At this time, we do not have 

funds to implement this policy.    

• Mayor Brent Greer made a Motion to Approve the Needs Related Payment Policy as presented 

and suspend it immediately due to lack of funding.  Mayor Denny Johnson seconded the motion.  

All were in favor and the motion carried. 

New Organizational Structure:  Margaret attended a State meeting in mid-March 2017.  At that time, the 

state officials stated their concerns that all areas were doing everything under one agency.  The State said 

that each area needs “Firewalls” for their organizational structure, meaning more than one entity to 

provide services.  Margaret sent our organizational structure to the TDLWD and received feedback that 

we had Firewall issues, but no specifics.  On March 30 the State asked every area to send the current and 

proposed organizational structures by close of business April 5.  After their reviewed, Margaret was 

advised that that we needed to change either the fiscal agent, administrative entity or career service 

provider.  Margaret met with the LEO and Board Officer on April 5 and submitted the proposed by the 

deadline. This new structure included having the Northwest TN Workforce Board hire the staff to the 

board directly versus DSCC hiring them. Mayor Gary Reasons and Chairman of the Board, Jimmy 

Williamson were invited to Nashville to meet with the State on April 12 to discuss “Firewalls”.   The State 

said that our entities had to be above and below the line, meaning that Fiscal, Administrative, Career 

Services and Business Services could not be provided by the same entity.  Margaret met with the State on 

April 25 and based on the same information determined we had to make additional changes.  The Board 

Chair, LEO Chair and Margaret met with DSCC President Karen Bowyer and it was decided that Dyersburg 

State Community College would provide Career/Business Services.  The Board will directly provide the 

Administrative Entity (staff to the board) and Fiscal services formerly provided by DSCC.  The State is 

allowing the fiscal agent to transition by October 1, 2017; everything else will be in place by July 1, 2017.  

Margaret and the Board Chairs decided that the best decision would be for her to retire from DSCC and 

go to work for the Board, immediately in order to get the structure set-up for additional staff to transition 

July 1 and October 1 and to release the RFP for One-Stop Operator as a board employee, not a DSCC 

employee.   Margaret will continue to serve as the Executive Director of Northwest TN Workforce Board.  



In addition, the following staff will leave DSCC and go to work for the Board beginning July 1, 2017 - 

Jennifer Bane, Laura Speer, Derrick Quinn, LeAnn Lundberg and Kimberly Simpson.  The Fiscal Staff - 

Cynthia Webb, Theresa Ethridge and Terry Williams will begin October 1, 2017.  Since Margaret has 

retired, as of April 28, 2017, Jennifer Bane will serve as interim until June 30, 2017.  On July 1, 2017, Connie 

Stewart will take over as Director of Career and Business Services for DSCC. NOTE: The change of 

organizational structure is happening statewide. 

Other:  Approval of Renewal of Paramedic to RN Program:  For the Eligible Providers list, Jennifer Bane 

reviewed the program statistics for the Paramedic to RN program.  The program was approved last year 

by the Board, but requires a yearly approval.   

• A Motion to Approve the Renewal of Paramedic to RN Program for 2017-2018 as presented was 

made by Mayor Denny Johnson and Glad Castellaw seconded the motion.  All were in favor and 

the motion carried. 

There was no further business and the meeting adjourned. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kimberly Simpson 



Career Center 
Services 

Present 
Y/N Employer Services Y/N Target Population Y/N Promising Practices Y/N 

Kristie Bennett  Rita Alexander  Glad Castellaw  Karen Bowyer  
Yvette Dixon  Keith Cursey  Doug Clark  John Bucy  
Bedford Dunavant  Bernadette Fuller  Ian Cochran  Karla Carpenter  
*Melinda Goode  Kristy Mercer X Lindsey Frilling  Jon Dougherty  
John Killen  Adam Miller  *Ronnie Gunnels   Will Douglas  
Ted Piazza X Charlie Moore  Brad Hurley  Landy Fuqua  
John Penn Ridgeway  Jennifer Starks X Mary Jones X Ben Marks  
Stewart Stanfill  Jimmy Williamson  David Parrish X *Alvin Smothers   
Cynthia Whitaker    Gayanne Williams  Cliff Sturdivant  
Sandra Woods X       
Jennifer Bane X Jake Bynum X     
Margaret Prater X Gwyn Fisher X     
Kim Simpson X       
Laura Speer        

Connie Stewart        
Lana Wood X       
*Non-Board Member Representative      

 

Board Committee Meeting 

Conference Call Only 

May 2, 2017 

 
Welcome and Announcements:  Margaret Prater opened the meeting and welcomed everyone. 

Approval of Local Plan:   A copy of the Local Plan was sent to everyone in an email when it was published 

for public comment.  Jennifer Bane mentioned that the Local Plan was posted for the public on April 3, 

2017-May 2, 2017.  The Plan is due to the State tomorrow, May 3, 2017.   The Local Plan deals with local 

structure and compliance issues.  She said the One-year transitional ends June 30, 2017 then goes to the 

Multi-Year Plan.  

• Ted Piazza made a Motion to Approve the Local Plan as presented.   Gwyn Fisher seconded the 

motion.  All were in favor and the motion carried. 

Approval of Revised Priority Policy:  Margaret said that in order to meet State guidance for the Plan, the 

Priority Policy was revised to include “Individuals with Barriers.”  On the list of priority of who will be  

served first, this will come after Veterans, Low Income, and then Individuals with Barriers, followed by the 

General Public. 

• Sandra Woods made a Motion to Approve the Revised Priority Policy as presented.  Ted Piazza 

seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion carried. 

Approval of Transitional Jobs Policy:  Margaret stated that the Transitional Jobs Policy is a State required 

policy to be included in the plan.  It is similar to Youth Work Experience, except this is for adults that have 

major barriers, been on unemployment for an extended period, felons, have a bad work history or have 

not worked in a long time.  This would help them get work experience, although it would not guarantee 

them a full time job.  Margaret stated that this is a very costly program and we do not have the funds to 

cover this policy at this time, but the State requires that we have the policy in place.  It was decided that 

this policy would be approved and suspended, but if funds become available the policy would be revisited 

at that time.  



• Ted Piazza made a Motion to Approve and Suspend the Transitional Job Policy as presented due 

to the lack of funding but if funds become available then it would be reopened for approval.  David 

Parrish seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion carried. 

Approval of Needs Related Payment Policy: Margaret said this policy must be included in the plan 

according to State Law.  At this time, we do not have funds to implement this policy.  The policy would 

mean funding extra money to qualifying participants.  We have never done this because it is very costly.  

It was decided that until funds become available the Motion should be passed and then suspended.  If 

funding becomes available then the policy would be revisited.   

• Ted Piazza made a Motion to Approve and Suspend the Needs Related Payment Policy as 

presented with the understanding that the policy would be reopened for approval unopen 

availability of funding.   Kristy Mercer seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion 

carried. 

New Organizational Structure:  Margaret attended a State meeting in March 2017.  At that time, the state 

officials stated their concerns that all areas were doing everything under one agent.  The State said that 

each area needs “Firewalls” for their organizational structure, meaning more than one entity to provide 

services to the Board.  Margaret sent our organizational structure and the State said we had Firewall 

issues, but did not explain what changes were needed.  The State asked every area to send the current 

and proposed organizational structures.  After their reviewed, Margaret was advised that that we needed 

two separate entities.  In April 2017, Mayor Gary Reasons and Chairman of the Board, Jimmy Williamson 

were invited to Nashville to meet with the State to discuss “Firewalls”.   The State said that our entities 

had to be above and below the line, meaning that Fiscal, Administrative, Career Services and Business 

Services could not be provided by the same entity.  After that meeting, our Board Chairs, LEOs and 

Margaret met and it was decided that Dyersburg State Community College would provide Career/Business 

Services.  The Board Incorporated will provide the Administrative/Fiscal services.  The State is allowing the 

fiscal department to transition by October 1, 2017; everything else will be in place by July 1, 2017.  

Margaret and the Board Chairs decided that the best decision would be for her to retire from DSCC and 

go to work for the Board, Inc., which was incorporated in 2011.   Margaret will continue to serve as the 

Director of Workforce Development for this area.  In addition, the following staff will leave DSCC and go 

to work for the Board, Inc.  Serving as Administrative Staff, beginning July 1, 2017 will be Jennifer Bane, 

Laura Speer, Derrick Quinn, LeAnn Lundberg and Kimberly Simpson.  The Fiscal Staff:  Cynthia Webb, 

Theresa Ethridge and Terry Williams will begin October 1, 2017.  The reason for this decision was so that 

DSCC could bid on the One Stop Operator position.  If Margaret continued as a Vice President for DSCC, 

then she could not put the bid out because it would be a conflict of interest.  Since Margaret has retired, 

as of April 28, 2017, Jennifer Bane will serve as interim Director of Workforce Development until June 30, 

2017.  On July 1, 2017, Connie Stewart will take over as Director of NWTN Workforce Business Services 

and Career Centers. NOTE: The change of organizational structure is happening statewide. 

Other:  Approval of Renewal of Paramedic to RN Program:  For the Eligible Providers list, Jennifer Bane 

reviewed the program statistics for the Paramedic to RN program.  The program was approved last year 

by the Board, but requires a yearly approval and is due July 31, 2017.  



• A Motion to Approve the Renewal of Paramedic to RN Program for 2017-2018 as presented was 

made by Ted Piazza and Gwyn Fisher seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion 

carried. 

There was no further business and the meeting adjourned. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kimberly Simpson 
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